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The Department of External Affairs is pleased to
announce that the Fifth Student Commonwealth Conference will
take place in Ottawa from April 25-27, 1977.

Each year since 1973 the Ottawa branch of the
Royal Commonwealth Society, with the co-omeration and
suopport of the Department of External Affairs and Common-
wealth High Commissioners resident in Ottawa, has sponsored
a Student Commonwealth Conference. The nurvose of the
Conference is to provide an obportunity for Canadian young
people to acquaint themselves with the nature of the modern
Commonwealth and its role in seeking solutions to current
international problems.

The first three of these Conferences drew students
from Ottawa area schools only. The 1976 Conference exnanded
to include schools from Kingston, Cornwall, Arnprior and
Renfrew. This year students will be coming from across
Canada. There will be 105 delegates comprising 35 delegations
and each delegation will represent a narticular Commonwealth
country in the course of the Conference. The Conference
will be held in the L. B. Pearson Building.

In order to give the Conference a heightened
realism, many of the out-of-town students will be staying
during the Conference with the High Commissioners whose
countries they are renresenting.

The theme of this year's Conference is '"The Role
of the Commonwealth in our Changing World".

The keynote address for the opening session on
Monday evening, Aoril 25, will be given by Mr. Arnold
Smith, former Secretary-General of the Commonwealth,
who is now L. B. Pearson Professor of International Affairs
at Carleton University. Mr. Smith's address will begin
at 8:00 o.m.




